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    Information Letter no. 05-2022 
 
 
 
Dear Member Federation,  
 
Following the IOC statement on February 25, 2022 the EFC Executive Committee 
decided to implement the following for all EFC competitions: 
  

• competitions currently planned in Russia or Belarus will be relocated or 
cancelled; 

• the Russian or Belarussian national flag will not be displayed, and the 
Russian or Belarussian anthem will not be played at EFC Competitions; 

• to give the safety and security of athletes absolute priority. 
   
 

 
    Best regards,    

 

 

 

     Jacek SLUPSKI 
      Secretary General 

 

   European Fencing Confederation 

   Confédération Européenne d’Escrime 
 

 

General Secretariat | Grójecka street no 65, 02-094 Warsaw | phone/fax: +48 22 827 28 25| 
mobile: +48 721 712 305| e-mail: js@fencing-efc.eu | www.eurofencing.info 

 

            
                 February 28, 2022 

 
 
 
 

 
               

    Information Letter no. 05-2022 
 
 
 
Dear Member Federation,  
 
Following the IOC statement on February 25, 2022 the EFC Executive Committee 
decided to implement the following for all EFC competitions: 
  

• competitions currently planned in Russia or Belarus will be relocated or 
cancelled; 

• the Russian or Belarussian national flag will not be displayed, and the 
Russian or Belarussian anthem will not be played at EFC Competitions; 

• to give the safety and security of athletes absolute priority. 
   
 

 
    Best regards,    

 

 

 

     Jacek SLUPSKI 
      Secretary General 

 


